
 
         Parks and Recreation 

 
Memorandum 

 

To: Scott Sellers, City Manager 

 Debbie Guerra, Planning Department Admin 

Leon Barba, City Engineer 

William Atkinson, City Planner 

Jimmy Haverda, PW Inspector 

Mark Schultz, Kyle Fire Dept 

Howard Koontz, Director of Community Development 

 

From: Kerry Urbanowicz, Director of Parks, Recreation & Facilities 

 

Date: May 23, 2018   

 

Re: Bunton Creek Reserve Park Land Dedication 

 

Mr. Seller, 

On Monday, May 21, 2018, the Parks and Recreation Board met in Regular Session and 

discussed as an agenda item the proposed Park Land Dedication presented by Frank Del Castillo, 

Jr. Mr. Del Castillo represents Starlight Homes Texas, LLC, and is proposing the attached 

dedication.  

The plan includes dedicating nearly one-half acre of land and total fee payments of $397,700.00. 

The park land and park land fees would assist in the development of the proposed “4-Points 

Crossing” and trail heads on the Plum Creek Nature Trail. For these reasons, staff recommended 

the park land dedication proposal and the Parks Board voted 6-0 (one member absent) to 

recommend the park land dedication proposal as well.  

This would require approval from the City Council (to accept the 0.495 acre lot) therefore I have 

placed the action item on the next City Council agenda. I plan to invite Mr. Del Castillo and the 

Chairman of the Parks Board to that meeting. 

 

Thank you, 

  

 

Kerry B Urbanowicz, C. P. S. M. – Director 

City Of Kyle-Parks, Recreation & Facilities Department 










	Park land dedication staff memo 5.23.18.pdf
	BC Park Proposal 05-15-2018.pdf

